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Director’s Report July 2018
General
The drought conditions this summer continued through July, with water levels becoming critically low and temperatures rising to dangerous levels.  This resulted in some fish dying in lower reaches of Cromarty Firth rivers.  Fishery Management Scotland has issued the following advice;

'Fisheries Management Scotland remain concerned about the current stress fish stocks are under, due to the combination of prolonged dry weather, high river temperatures and water abstraction in some areas. With daytime river temperatures currently well in excess of 19c and hot weather set to continue, we  recommend that our members provide the following guidance for fisheries in their area and anglers:

• Cease fishing when river water temperature exceeds 18°C
• Use strong tackle
• Play the fish quickly
• Always use a knotless net
• Keep the fish in the water at all times
• Use long-nosed forceps or a hook releasing tool to gently remove the hook'
There was some reduction in temperature at the end of the month but no significant rainfall.

Bailiffing patrols continued throughout the month on the coast, estuaries and rivers.  A number of incidents were dealt with and one report will be made by the Police to the Procurator Fiscal.   Details of many of the Board's daily activities can be followed on the twitter feed above.
Projects / research
The Scottish Invasive Species work is ongoing with a network of volunteers helping to clear Himalayan balsam and operate mink rafts and traps.
There was a Junior Angling Club visit to Stoneyfield Lochs at the end of July. Bailiffs and angling club volunteers helped with coaching and many of the young anglers are now becoming competent fly casters.   We would like to have more local anglers volunteering to help. On the 5th of September through FMS and with Scottish Government funding we will be holding a Volunteer Angling Coach training day.  If any anglers are interested in helping with the Junior Angling project please contact us at cromartyfish@hotmail.co.uk.
We can then help with organising training and child protection disclosure.

Electro-fishing survey work started in July, although upper catchment sites could not be electro-fished due to high temperatures on some days.  The low flows did give ideal conditions for electro-fishing some wider sections in lower catchments.

Monitoring work on the Allt Graad was completed in July and a good start was made on the contract work for Scottish Government.   The Scottish Government work will allow the construction of an alternative electro-fishing model which could be used to inform the Conservation Regulation process.   A total of thirty sites on the Conon, Alness, Allt  Graad, and Balnagown are to be fished. The sites are chosen at random to include sections of river which may be either favourable for juvenile salmon or unfavourable to avoid bias.
More progress has been made in the planning of a new smolt trap on the River Meig to allow the transport of smolts around the hydro scheme.
Meetings attended / consultations
Atlantic Salmon Trust meeting

SSE / SEPA Aultgowrie Burn site visit

APEX visit

Junior Angling Club event

SSE funding review meetings
Meig smolt trap planning meetings
